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BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 
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2018 Integrated Resource Plan Reports and 
Related 2018 REPS Compliance Plans 

) 
) 
) 
 

ORDER GRANTING EXTENSION 
OF TIME TO FILE REPLY 
COMMENTS 

BY THE CHAIRMAN: On February 8, 2019, the Commission issued an Order 
Granting Second Extension of Time in the above-captioned docket. The order extended 
the date for parties to file comments on the 2018 integrated resource plans (IRPs) of Duke 
Energy Carolinas, LLC, and Duke Energy Progress, LLC (collectively, Duke) to March 7, 
2019, and extended the date for parties to file reply comments to May 6, 2019.  

On April 29, 2019, Duke filed a motion requesting that the date for reply comments 
on Duke’s IRPs be extended to May 20, 2019. In summary, Duke stated that it sent four 
sets of data requests to Southern Alliance for Clean Energy, Sierra Club and Natural 
Resources Defense Council (collectively, SACE) on April 8, April 9 and April 10, 2019, 
with responses due by April 20. Duke stated that SACE has provided partial responses 
to its data requests, and that counsel for SACE has indicated that they are working 
diligently to complete their responses, but that it may be later this week before their 
responses are complete. Duke further stated that it contacted counsel for all parties 
regarding its motion, and, although not all counsel have responded, no counsel for any 
party has indicated an objection to Duke’s motion.  
  

 Based on Duke's motion and the record, the Chairman finds good cause to extend 
the date for parties to file reply comments on Duke's IRPs to May 20, 2019.  

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 1st day of May, 2019. 

            
     NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

       
       
      Janice H. Fulmore, Deputy Clerk 


